

## St Andrew's C of E Infant School Newsletter





### 20th September 2024

### Learning, Caring and Growing Together in Faith

Message from Miss Glassbrook:

What a busy week we have had in school! The sun has been shining and we have enjoyed learning and playing together.

Reception have settled really well. They have been learning to share, take turns and play nicely with their friends. They have been arriving at school so sensibly and are learning to be more independent. YI have been writing some amazing sentences and they have enjoyed making maps outside. In Y2, Katy came in to speak to the children all about the Bible and why it is so special to Christians. The children have started to learn about Worden Park and how it has changed over time.

Our value this half term is 'truthfulness' and children have been learning all about what this means and how important it is.

We have also been encouraging and supporting our children to be courageous advocates who believe that they can support and champion a cause that is important to them. Please help us by talking to your children about this. If there is anything they discuss, is there something that could be done about it? Is there anything we can do in school?

# Truthfulness is our current school value

Ladybirds: Aaron Honeybees: Emma Butterflies: Alice Owls: William

Kingfishers: Kayden Dragonflies: Jess Shining stars awards this week for best work go to:

Ladybirds: Morgan Honeybees: Evie Butterflies: Leo

Owls: Stefi

Kingfishers: Elijah Dragonflies: Evie

### Weekly Attendance

<u>Scores</u>

Ladybirds: 94% Honeybees: 91%

Owls: 95%

Butterflies: 98% Kingfishers: 92% Dragonflies: 97%

Best Class of the week

is: Butterflies

#### BOB's Book of Brilliance

Ivy in Butterflies for super independent sentences.

Xander, William, Ralph, Olivia and Coby in Butterflies for amazing maths.

Alex in Kingfishers for wonderful writing.

Theo and Winter in Dragonflies for brilliant history work.

Leo and Felix in Butterflies for amazing sentences.

Corey, George and Chloe in Owls for brilliant sentences.

Well Done!

#### Parent/Teacher Meetings

These will be held on Thursday 17th October from 2:00pm - 6:00pm.



Please sign up to these using School Spider - you will be able to do this from 5pm today.

These meetings are a great opportunity to chat to your child's teacher about how they have settled in in their first few weeks of the new term.



#### Cauliflower Cards

Your child will be bringing their Christmas card design home with them this week. If you would like to order, please follow the instructions on your order form and return to school by Monday 7th October.

#### Harvest Collection and Service

This year we are helping to support Wade Hall Community Centre in conjunction with St. Andrew's Church. In particular we are looking for tinned meat, new duvets and quilts and hot water bottles. This year church are using the donations to help care for the elderly in our community.

If you would like to donate unperishable food items such as tins and pasta we will also be donating to the Leyland Food Bank. Please bring any donations to school.

This year our Harvest Service will be held in church in the morning of Tuesday 15th October. Parents/carers are very welcome to attend.



#### Year 2 Worden Park Trip



Year 2 children will be visiting Worden Park on Monday 14th October. If your child is in this year group, please ensure you provide consent and payment through School Spider.







### Donate Clothes for Sammy

You will be receiving a donation pack in your child's school bag this week

Can I please ask if you're donating clothes that you only bring them in on Monday 14th October ready for collection.

Thank you.

Tel: 01772 423339

Email: bursar@st-andrews-inf.lancs.sch.uk

WWW.STANDREWSINFANTS.CO.UK

